SUPPLEMENTAL SERVICES REQUIREMENTS:  Section 1116(e)(1)

“Supplemental Services” refer to extra help provided to students in academic areas of reading, mathematics, and language arts, which are provided outside of the regular school day.

Supplemental services must be provided by schools failing to meet adequate yearly progress for three consecutive years. Schools must continue to offer choice.

The State Education Agency (SEA) is responsible for identifying the eligible supplemental service providers.

Supplemental educational services must be high quality, research-based and  

specifically designed to increase student academic achievement.

Supplemental service providers may be a school not in school improvement (public or private), institution of higher education (public or private), nonprofit or for-profit organization, or a faith based organization.

The SEA will provide local school districts a list of eligible providers.

Only children from low-income families attending Title I schools in need of improvement are eligible to receive supplemental services.

School districts must provide parents good, easy-to-understand information about supplemental services available in the local school district’s area.

Parents select the supplemental educational services.

Schools must continue offering supplemental educational services to eligible    

students until the school is no longer identified for school improvement.

Detailed information regarding supplemental services can be found in the draft document, “Supplemental Education Services – Non-Regulatory Guidance” located on the United States Department of Education No Child Left Behind (NCLB)website at www.nclb.gov.  To locate the draft document on the NCLB website, scroll down the section entitled, “Take Action...” and click on the last option, “Understand more about No Child Left Behind policy and legislation.”  Next, scroll down to NCLB Policy Guidance and click on “Policy Guidance for Programs Implemented Under the No Child Left Behind Act.”  Lastly, scroll down the Policy Guidance section, subsection entitled, “Elementary and secondary education,” and click on “Title I Section III6e Supplemental Services Draft Guidance (August 6, 2002).”  This option is a Microsoft Word document; the option to open this document in PDF file format is located directly below the Microsoft Word option.  

Additional information can be obtained from the NCLB website under the “Take Action...” section.  Simply click on the PowerPoint presentation.

